SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes Tuesday, May 1, 2018

Before the meeting was called to order, Bernie Eaton announced there will be a meeting in the fall to address upcoming changes to the Rules of Golf, effective January 1, 2019.

The meeting was called to order at 12:17 p.m. by President, Venetia Lewis.

Venetia read an excerpt from the book, "Every Shot Must Have a Purpose".

The March 2018 Financials were approved.

The March 2018 General Meeting Minutes were approved.

The changes to the existing By-laws and the addition of two new By-laws were approved unanimously by the membership. A typo in Article III will be corrected on the website and/or in the handbook.

Venetia L thanked Chef Dave for the special shrimp cocktail, the chips and salsa and the complimentary margarita.

Chef Dave named three things to make lunches more successful:

- 1) Consistency in food, high quality of food and great service.
- 2) Communication work together to reach goals. Being receptive to all feedback. After each lunch, Sherry Fitzpatrick will ask the membership about their views on the luncheon. She will email Chef Dave the results within 24 hours.
- 3) Understanding of the \$18 price for lunches. Chef Dave broke down the charges that make up the \$18 the meal, tax and gratuity, dessert, beverage and setup/take down.

Chef Dave accepted questions from the membership. He stressed the most important thing to remember is to get a message to the management as soon as there has been a problem.

The holiday luncheon will be plated, beginning at 1:00 following golf. All other lunches will be buffets which will begin at 12:45.

Judy Fick and Ann Chatham reported on rating of golf courses. They provided a handout showing the difference between scratch and bogey yardages. The rating and slope determine the handicap. Courses are rated every 8-10 years unless there are significant changes to the course.

DeDe Crowder introduced our sponsor for the month – Patrick Doherty, from Windows of Greater Tucson. Brochures were available to pick up. His company has windows, doors, and pergolas/ramadas. Patrick said their number one goal is customer satisfaction.

Gail Fosmire updated everyone on the Home, Home and Home Tournament. She needed just one more player for the Ranch portion and was able to get someone today. The dates

are SaddleBrooke Ranch May 8, SaddleBrooke HOA#1 May 29 and Mountainview/Preserve June 19. An email will be sent out to all participants so carpools can be formed.

Sally Drennen - Membership Chair

Sally reported that there were no new members this month. She encouraged everyone to be goodwill ambassadors for SaddleBrooke Golf.

Sandra Murray - Tuesday Play Day,

- Sandra presented a break pin to Bonnie Westra for breaking 90 on April 10.
- Sandra also presented the State Medallion Winners –
 Connie Culley net score 128
 Brenda Brown gross score 165
- ACE Day was organized by handicap today and will continue.

Judy Fick reported that the Red/Aqua Tee combo will be in the posting computer by May 15. Between now and then, Brenda Brown can get scorecards printed out and scorecards will also be available on the bulletin board.

Sandra Murray has a program for Red/Aqua Tees for those who use Microsoft Excel. Club tee shirts will be in within the next ten days.

Pam Brunelle presented a Hole in One Certificate to Cacalia Hauth for March 17. Since she has left for the summer, Pam will present the certificate to her at the fall meeting. Pam presented a Hole in One Certificate to Lynn Stewart for April 1.

Pam also presented four chip ins today. Each of the following received \$12:

Lynn Stewart Phyllis Sarrels Karen Haddock Pam Brunelle

Sherry Fitzpatrick reminded everyone to send her an email if they had any complaints regarding the lunch today.

The next general meeting will be in September.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Sarah Earnest, Secretary